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THIS SUBSTANTIVE POLICY STATEMENT IS ADVISORY ONLY.  A SUBSTANTIVE 
POLICY STATEMENT DOES NOT INCLUDE INTERNAL PROCEDURAL 
DOCUMENTS THAT ONLY AFFECT THE INTERNAL PROCEDURES OF THE 
AGENCY AND DOES NOT IMPOSE ADDITIONAL REQUIREMENTS OR PENALTIES 
ON REGULATED PARTIES OR INCLUDE CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION OR 
RULES MADE IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE ARIZONA ADMINISTRATIVE 
PROCEDURE ACT.  IF YOU BELIEVE THAT THIS SUBSTANTIVE POLICY 
STATEMENT DOES IMPOSE ADDITIONAL REQUIREMENTS OR PENALTIES ON 
REGULATED PARTIES YOU MAY PETITION THE AGENCY UNDER ARIZONA 
REVISED STATUTES SECTION 41-1033 FOR A REVIEW OF THE STATEMENT. 
              
 
The State Board of Equalization (SBOE) has limited jurisdiction to hear appeals of  
decisions made by the Pima and Maricopa County Assessors’ Offices in the granting or 
denial of property tax exemptions.  The SBOE has jurisdiction to hear exemption issues 
that are based on use or classification of property.  Under the error correction statute 
(A.R.S. section 42-16251), errors in property use or classification do not need to be 
objectively verifiable.  The SBOE may evaluate the discretionary decision making 
process that the assessor used in establishing property use and hence exemption. 
 
When considering exemption claims, the SBOE policy will be that the laws exempting 
property from taxation must be strictly construed and the presumption is against the 
existence of an exemption.  Any ambiguity in the law shall be strictly interpreted against 
the exemption. 
 












